
 
STATE OF NEW YORK 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 

  LETITIA JAMES                                                                                 DIVISION OF SOCIAL JUSTICE 

ATTORNEY GENERAL                                                            LAW ENFORCEMENT MISCONDUCT INVESTIGATIVE OFFICE 

 

September 18, 2024 

Commissioner Patrick Ryder 

Nassau County Police Department 

1490 Franklin Avenue 

Mineola, New York 11501 

 

Via Email 

 

Re:  Executive Law §  75(5)(b) Referral of Police Officer Richard Muller 

OAG Matter No. 1-793788057 

 

Dear Commissioner Ryder,  

 

We have reviewed your agency’s referral of Officer Richard Muller pursuant to 

Executive Law § 75(5)(b).   

 

Based on our review, we have not made a finding of a pattern or practice of misconduct, 

use of excessive force, or acts of dishonesty by Officer Muller with respect to the referred 

complaints.  

 

We appreciate the cooperation of you and your agency. 

   

 

Sincerely,  

 

Tyler Nims 

Chief 

Law Enforcement Misconduct Investigative Bureau 

 

 

 


